WAC Committee Meeting Minutes

Friday, September 30th in GCS (Building #2) Room 213

Noon – 1:30 pm

Present: Niki Wilson, Dan Murtaugh, Ellen Ryan, Tsung-Chow Su, Rachel Luria, Fred Bloetscher, Julia Mason, Michael Harris, and Cliff Brown. 
Absent: Rosario Medina-Shepherd, Michelle Hawkins, Allen Smith
NEXT WAC COMMITTEE MEETING:

Friday, October 28th from noon – 1:30 pm in GS (#2) 213
· Anthropology Departmental Grant—Michael Harris and Cliff Brown
· After reviewing existing WAC training programs and consulting extensively with Jeff Galin, Michael Harris and his colleagues determined that faculty should meet with graduate teaching assistants (GTAs) three times throughout the fall term.  The first meeting will take place in August just as the semester gets started, then again in October (focus peer review and norming), and then again in November.  These meetings move from the theoretical to the actual, as the GTAs gain experience in the classroom.
· Instructors in charge of the WAC Course will with GTAs on a weekly basis.

· The training program focuses on issues important to Anthropology, such as ethnographic texts, scientific reports, articles, field notes, and builds on these elements.  
· The Philosophy Department is doing a trial run of this training program this term.
· Michael Harris also notified the committee that he is not continuing to pursue Introduction to Anthropology as a WAC course.  In the course of creating the training program, he and his colleagues discovered that Introduction to Anthropology is not the best place to institute the WAC in Anthropology.  Therefore, they are holding off on moving the proposal forward regarding ANT 2000 and instead come back in a month with a new course proposal – there are a few 2000 level courses that are currently on the books that could be modified.  They will be large sections that break into discussion sections that are writing based.  Michael Harris apologized to the committee for having originally presented ANT 2000 as a WAC Course last term, and then taking that back.  
· The WAC Committee all agreed that this was a positive outcome and for the best in the long run. 
· Recertification—History and Philosophy

· Syllabi and feedback forms were distributed amongst all committee members (those absent will receive the materials via interoffice mail).  All forms are due back as hard copy or digital to Niki Wilson within two weeks.
· Brown Bag Lunches:  Proposed topic for late October.  
· Julia Mason is considering hosting the following brown bag lunch:  Please Come Share With Your Colleagues… Fall 2011 Writing Across the Curriculum (WAC) Brown Bag Lunch, “Using Technology to Teach Writing:  A Tool for Students and Teachers.”  Friday, October 21st, from noon to 1:00 pm in GS 213 on the Boca Raton campus. If you wish to join the conversation, please RSVP to Niki Wilson at nwilson3@fau.edu.  Bring your lunch!  If you want to participate from a partner campus, please let us know so that we can make arrangements.

· National Day on Writing:  October 20, 2011

· Please encourage your students to participate in the writing contests.  They are listed on the UCEW website www.fau.edu\UCEW 
· The activities during the day will take place in Traditions Plaza 11 am – 1:30 pm in Boca and we will have an evening reception with a reading by novelist Christina Garcia in the UCEW (GS 215) from 5:00 – 6:30 pm.  Please mark your calendar and try to attend.
